New Sport Wales board members
appointed

Public Health Minister, Rebecca Evans has appointed Pippa Britton as Vice
Chair of Sport Wales. She is the current Chair of Disability Sport Wales and
a former international athlete.

The Minister has also appointed four new members to the board — Ashok Ahir,
Ian Bancroft, Christian Malcolm and Alison Thorne. They will commence their
term of office on 1 October 2017 for a three year period.

In addition, the Minister has re-appointed Richard Parks and Samar Wafa as
members of the Board. Their three year term of office will begin on 1
September 2017.

The appointments have been made in accordance with the Governance Code on
Public Appointments.

Sport Wales is the national organisation responsible for developing and
promoting sport and physical activity in Wales, and is the main adviser on
sporting matters to the Welsh Government. It is also responsible for
distributing National Lottery funds to both elite and grassroots sport in
Wales.

Public Health Minister, Rebecca Evans said:

“I'm very pleased to appoint Pippa Britton as the new Vice Chair of
Sport Wales, and Ashok Ahir, Ian Bancroft, Christian Malcolm and
Alison Thorne as members of the board. I'm also pleased to re-
appoint Richard Parks and Samar Wafa as members of the board.

“Together, they bring a wealth of experience of working with under-
engaged communities to inspire and increase participation levels,
as well as an understanding of the needs of elite athletes. I am
grateful to the new members for accepting the invitation to serve
on the board. I am also grateful to those out-going members for
their service.

“I am confident the board has the expertise and experience required
to support me and the staff of Sport Wales in taking forward our
ambitions for a more active and successful nation. I look forward
to working with them.”

Lawrence Conway, Chair of Sport Wales added:

“I am delighted to welcome our five new Board members. They join
Sport Wales at an important time as we take forward the development
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corporate strategy. The members will strengthen the
their wealth of knowledge and experience and provide
insight and perspective to the Board’s deliberations. I
to thank the outgoing Board members for their commitment
contributions in ensuring the success of sport in



